
 

A message from the Head of School 

 

Welcome back! 

Welcome back to Warren Primary Academy! We hope you 

all had a restful and enjoyable summer break. It’s wonderful 
to see our school community buzzing with energy once 

again, ready for a new term of learning, growth and shared 

achievements. The children have had a brilliant start back, 

and our curriculum has already been brought to life with 

lots of ‘hook’ lessons which are used to inspire and engage 

the pupils into their new topics. 

You may already be aware that over the summer we were 

working on a new behaviour curriculum. We have now got 4 

school ‘houses’ which all of the children have been allocated 
to. All of the houses make links to our Geography and 

History curriculum, and directly associated to Nottingham: 

 

Wollaton – after the infamous Wollaton Park which 
houses both a natural History museum and Batman’s 

house! 

Castle – after Nottingham Castle which William the 
Conqueror built in 1068 

Newstead – after Newstead Abbey and the history of 
the Byron family 

Sherwood – after Sherwood Forest and the infamous 
Robin Hood! 

Our new reward system is house points, and the children 

are given praise and reward with these demonstrating our 

new school rules 

 

 

 

The children have been collecting house points for 

demonstrating these 3 areas around school since they have 

returned and the current totals are: 

House Total this week 

Wollaton 203 

Castle 216 

Newstead 229 

Sherwood 186 

We will also be launching a house ‘crest’ competition next 
week, where we are asking the children to design a coat of 

arms to present their houses. The winning design will 

become what represents their house for the next academic 

year! Keep your eyes peeled for this! 

We will also update the newsletter so parents and carers 

are informed of the running totals, and the winning house 

at the end of each half term will receive a house prize! 

OPAL – Outdoor Play and Learning 

At the beginning of October, we will be starting our journey 

of OPAL – this is an initiative to ensure that children get 1 

hour of outdoor play and learning every day. Research 

shows the benefits of children of all ages engaging in this 

on a daily basis, and we feel passionately about ensuring 

our children have this entitlement. In order for the launch 

of OPAL to be successful, we are in need of lots and lots of 

donations. If you know anyone who works for a company, 

business or charity that may be able to help us with 

donations, or giving community payback to support us with 

building things, please get in touch. We need as much help 

as possible in order for OPAL to be a success at Warren. We 

will have included a list of all of the resources we are 

collecting further on in the newsletter too! 

Thank you for your continued support, 

Mrs Salam 

Head of School 

Warren Academy Newsletter 

 



Weekly attendance target: 96% 

Whole school attendance to date:  95.94% 

This week’s attendance: 

F1:  89.47% 

F2:  98.00% 

Y1:  95.80% 

Y2:  99.40% 

Y3:  92.40% 

Y4:  97.60% 

Y5:  98.30 % 

Y6:  99.00% 

 

Attendance-opoly winners from this week:  

1st place:  Year 2 

2nd place: Year 6 

3rd place:  Year 5 

 

Warren Weekly Newsletter 

 

  

Attendance matters 
Attendance processes if your child is absent from school 

 All parents and carers are expected to notify school if your child 

is unable to attend and give reason as to why they are absent. 

If your child’s attendance is above 90% 

 If we do not receive communication from you, a text message will 

be sent to find out why your child is absent. 

 If your child is well enough to attend in the afternoon, we 

encourage you to bring your child in, as they will receive an 

attendance mark for the afternoon session. 

 We expect for you to continue to communicate with school on a 

daily basis if your child continues to be absent from school. 

 If we do not receive communication from you, a house visit will 

be completed. 

If your child’s attendance is below 90% - persistently absent 

 If we do not receive communication from you, school will phone 

you by 9.30am to find out why your child is absent. 

 Medical evidence, if your child is absent from school as they are 

unwell, will be requested from you. 

 If medical evidence is not provided to school for your child’s 
absence, we will complete a house visit to discuss your child’s 
absence with you. 

 If 3 home visits are made in a term, school will need to consider 

whether a referral to social services is required due to 

educational neglect. 

Lateness and unauthorised absence 

 There has been a significant increase in the number of children 

that are arriving late to school.  

 All children should arrive at school by 8.50am. 

 If your child arrives past 9.30am, their attendance for the 

morning session will be classed as unauthorised, and this will 

negatively impact their attendance. 

 You can receive a fine from the local authority for continued 

lateness past 9.30am, as this is considered to be unauthorised 

absence from school. 

If you would like to discuss your child’s attendance further, please speak 
to a member of our attendance team. We will provide support to families 

to ensure your child is able to attend school: 

 Mrs Neat – Attendance officer 

 Mrs Salam – Head of School 

 Mrs Ford – DSL and Inclusion Leader 

 Mrs Curtis – School Business Manager 

 

Your child’s class teacher will also be happy to discuss your child’s 
attendance with you. We are here to help you! 

 

A message from Mrs Neat – our attendance officer 

Attendance is an area we are continuing to work on across 

the school for this academic year. We hope to continue to 

see the efforts that parents and carers are going to, to 

ensure that children are in school every day. Please 

continue to maintain this in the summer term, to ensure 

the best possible progress for your child at school. 

If you need any help or support, please get in touch with 

us. We are here to help. 

Warren Academy Newsletter 

 



  
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance matters 
Statutory attendance updates for the DfE 

From 19th August 2024, the Department for Education is implementing statutory guidance for school to implement in regards to 

attendance. A link to the guidance can be found here: Working together to improve school attendance - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

The guidance includes information on the following: 

Term Time Holidays 

We understand the frustration of holidays increasing in price during school holiday times. However, the impact of taking holidays during 

the term has a significant impact on the child’s achievement and academic progress. It also undermines the school’s rich curriculum as 

key knowledge is missed on their learning journey. From the start of the next academic year, Warren Academy will issue penalty notices 

for unauthorised term time holidays where appropriate to do so. Please take this into account before booking holidays during term time 

next academic year - there are 175 non-school days during the year in which to take holidays. As a result of the change in statutory 

guidance, penalty notices are now more severe, and monitoring is over a 3-year basis. Further information about costs of fines is detailed 

below. 

Unauthorised Absences 

Schools must consider all unauthorised absences for a penalty notice. The new threshold is 10 sessions of unauthorised absence in a 

rolling period of 10 school weeks. A school day is divided into two registration sessions, AM and PM. If these registrations are missed for 

unauthorised reasons, it may lead to penalty. Unauthorised absence can be: 

 An unauthorised holiday, as explained above 

 Reason has not been established as to why the child is absent 

 The school is not satisfied that the reason given is one that can be recorded as authorised 

 Being late after registers have closed (30 minutes after the start of the school day) 

Fines 

Whilst there are many changes, one of the most significant changes are around the penalty notices issued for unauthorised attendance. 

These fines are per parent, per child and have been increased. 

First Offence – The first time a Penalty Notice is issued the amount will be: 

 £160 per parent, per child, paid within 28 days. 

 Reduced to £80 per parent, per child, if paid within 21 days 

Second Offence (within 3 rolling years) – The second time a Penalty Notice is issued the amount will be: 

 £160 per parent per child paid within 28 days. 

Third Offence and Any Further Offences (within 3 rolling years) 

 The third time an offence is committed a Penalty Notice will not be issued and the case will be presented straight to the Magistrates 
Court. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/working-together-to-improve-school-attendance


 

 

 

 

 



 
  
  
  
 

Other information this week… 

 

Key dates 

Autumn term 

Date Event 

15.9.25 After school clubs begin 

today 

15.9.25 EYFS and KS1 phonics 

sessions – parents and 

carers invited to stay 

16.9.25 Y5/6 Nottingham Rugby 

sessions to begin today 

17.9.25 Y3 Stone Age visit at 

Bestwood Country Park 

1.10.25 Start of Black History Month 

1.10.25 School photos 

3.10.25 Y4/5 Tennis Coaching with 

LTA begins 

6.10.25 Start of OPAL 

7.10.25 Parents and Carers Evening 

8.10.25 Parents and Carers Evening 

10.10.25 World Mental Health Day 

17.10.25 Black History Month art 

showcase – all parents and 

carers welcomed to join 

17.10.25  Last day of half term 

October half term 

20.10.25-3.11.25 

10.11.25 Start of Inter-Faith week 

10.11.25 The Great Project sessions 

begin for Year 5 

17.11.25 Open afternoon for new 

prospective F2 parents and 

carers 

19.12.25 Last day of term 

Christmas break 

Inset day 5.1.26 

Return to school 6.1.26 
 

Achievements this week! 

Well done to the following children who have been 

given a certificate in our celebration assembly 

today! 

F2: Ida for setting a fantastic example & Noah for 

showing resilience and dedication to his Phonics. 

 

Y1: Brodie for excellent effort on adult-led 

activities & Ava for really good learning behaviours 

at the start of Year 1. 

 

Y2:  Tyler for outstanding behaviour & Harper for 

having a go and being resilent! 

Y3: Aaliyah for always showing exceptional 

manners & Keila for working really hard in every 

lesson. 

Y4: Samuel for always being respectful & Hrihaan 

for his effort in his work. 

 

Y5: Dylan & Neriah for always showing ‘The 
Warren Way’ – being ready to learn, responsible 

and respectful! 

 

Y6: Mia & Flynn for outstanding effort and always 

showing ‘The Warren Way’. 
 

 



Curriculum news 

Learning across our year groups this week 

 

 

 

 

What a fantastic start to the 

new academic year in F1! 

Cooperation and 

communication have been a 

core focus in F1 this week. 

The children have been 

sharing play dough, 

fostering friendships and 

building a sense of 

belonging!  

 

This week, F2 had their first 

forest school experience. We 

had a great time exploring 

the 'Warren forest'! The 

children learnt our forest 

school rules, explored the 

changing season and created 

a nature crown using things 

found in the forest. 

 

Year 1 enjoyed their first PE 

lesson this week, practising 

fundamental movements in 

some fun games such as 

running, jumping and 

skipping. The children also 

showed fantastic listening 

skills. 

 

This week in RE, the 

children in Year 2 have 

been working in trios to 

share inferences about 

how people show thanks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3 have been busy 

learning how to code, and 

explored how to make 

characters move and make 

noise in a program. 

 

This week, Year 4 began their 

Roman topic with an exciting 

afternoon of Roman-inspired 

crafts including weaving, 

mosaics and coil pot making. 

 

This week Class 5 have been 

discussing the force of gravity 

and the effects of 

gravitational pull. 

 

In Year 6 this week, the 

children have been 

continuing to develop 

their ability to code in 

computing. They created a 

game called Splatty Bug 

and then played this with 

their friends. After that 

the children planned their 

own game. 

 



 

 

Curriculum news 
Learning in The Burrow this week 

In The Burrow this week, the children 
have been enjoying looking at new 

books and practicing our drawing skills. 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

On Wednesday Year 6 
attended the Safety 

Zone at Holme 
Pierrepont. The children 
took part in workshops 
led by lots of different 
safety professionals 

including the police, the 
fire service, the river 

and canal trust and NCT. 
The children learned so 

much about how to keep 
ourselves and others 

safe and Year 6 
represented school and 
the 3Rs of the Warren 
Way brilliantly. A huge 
well done to Year 6! 

 

 

Enrichment around school 



 

  
  
The wraparound care offer from Premier Education club runs daily and times 
and costs are detailed below: 

 Breakfast Club – 7:30am till start of school – £5 per day 

 After School Club – end of school till 4:30pm – £7 per day 

 After School Club – end of school till 5:30pm – £10 per day  

At the breakfast club, children will be offered cereal and toast. At the 

after school club, a light snack of a sandwich or wrap with a choice of 

fillings will be on offer. Fruit will also be available as well as various drink 

choices (no fizzy drinks). We will cater for any specific dietary 

requirements. Every child attending will be given the option of a snack, 

including those attending until 4.30. You can book onto breakfast and 

after school club care here: 

Breakfast 

https://www.premier-education.com/parents/venue/courses/11251-
934791/ 

After School 

https://www.premier-education.com/parents/venue/courses/11251-
934793/ 

There will be a wide range of activities at the club for children to take 

part in. Each day there will be the option of sports activities and games, 

which will vary throughout the week. In addition there will be arts and 

crafts activities on offer, board games and quizzes amongst other things 

as well as themed days throughout the term. 

Bookings can be made via our website. Our booking system is very 

flexible and allows block bookings in advance or individual days as and 

when required. Click on the link below to go direct to the booking page. 

We are OFSTED Registered, which means we are able to accept payment 

by childcare vouchers. If you are looking to pay via this method please 

email us on sbracken@premier-education.com to advise of your provider 

so we can get them set up on our 

system to accept payment.  

 

 

Wraparound care offer 

https://www.premier-education.com/parents/venue/courses/11251-934791/
https://www.premier-education.com/parents/venue/courses/11251-934791/
https://www.premier-education.com/parents/venue/courses/11251-934793/
https://www.premier-education.com/parents/venue/courses/11251-934793/
mailto:sbracken@premier-education.com


 

 

 

Wraparound care offer 



 

 

World First Aid Day 

Each year, more than 100 Red Cross and Red Crescent societies around the 

world organise events and ceremonies, on the second Saturday of September, 

to raise public awareness of how first aid can save lives everyday an in situations 

of crisis. 

To mark this year’s World First Aid Day on Saturday 13th September, the British 

Red cross are encouraging people to develop their first aid skills with a range of 

resources. 

 Free online learning: https://www.redcross.org.uk/first-aid/learn-first-

aid/videos 

 A free First Aid app that gives expert guidance in your pocket. Ready to help 

in an emergency or to support everyday learning. 

https://www.redcross.org.uk/first-aid/first-aid-apps  

 

Do you have a minute? 

Did you know the average UK user spends an average of 110 minutes on scial 

media every day? But if we swapped just one of those minutes to learn some 

first aid we could make a difference to thousands of lives across the UK. 

Challenge yourself by taking a few minutes out of your day to learn first aid skills. 

You can learn together as a family through a range of activities, which include 

films,  

 

Safeguarding news 
An update from Mrs Ford, Designated Safeguarding Lead 

https://www.redcross.org.uk/first-aid/learn-first-aid/videos
https://www.redcross.org.uk/first-aid/learn-first-aid/videos
https://www.redcross.org.uk/first-aid/first-aid-apps


 

quizzes and Power Points. See www.firstaidchampions.redcross.org.uk for more 

information. 

First Aid at Warren Academy 

Next week children will be learning about why first aid is important and when 

injury or illness may require first aid, with children from Year 1 to Year 6 taking 

part in a first aid assembly. 

Later this academic year, year 6 will also be being involved in a British Red 

Cross first aid workshop and the Teddy Bear hospital will be visiting Foundation 

1 and 2. 

How can you help? 

All parents should have now received data checking sheets, GDPR forms and 

some parents have also received medical documents to check and sign. Please 

could these be completed and returned as soon as possible. 

If your child has any new or pre-existing medical conditions, that school are 

unaware of, it is vital that you let the office know so that plans and support can 

be put into place in case of medical emergencies.  
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An update from Mrs Ford, Designated Safeguarding Lead 
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September Lunch Menus 
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Community News  
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Community News  

Have you got any old wellies that your child no longer 
needs! We will take them off your hands! Please bring 
them into school, as we need as many pairs as possible 

for OPAL! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News  

We are also in need of all of these items or things that 
are similar – if you have any of these at home which 

are in good condition that you no longer want or need, 
please bring them in for our play! 
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We are also in need of all of these items or things that 
are similar – if you have any of these at home which 

are in good condition that you no longer want or need, 
please bring them in for our play! 

 


